
Ohio Attorney General's OfficeOhio Attorney General's Office
Bureau of Criminal InvestigationBureau of Criminal Investigation
Investigative Report

2023-1614
Officer Involved Critical Incident - 428 Foster Ave, Cambridge (L)

Investigative Activity:Investigative Activity: Records Received

Involves:Involves: Byesville Police Department (O)

Date of Activity:Date of Activity: 09/06/2023

Author:Author: SA Kyle Douglass, #126

Narrative:Narrative:

On June 15, 2023, the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) was requested by Cambridge
Police Department (CPD) for assistance in reference to an Officer-Involved Critical Incident
(OICI). It was reported by CPD that during a domestic disturbance call at 428 Foster Avenue
in Cambridge, Taurean Brown (Brown) allegedly fired a weapon at responding officers and a
CPD officer had returned fire. CPD further reported Brown had barricaded himself inside the
residence and was in a stand-off with officers and multiple SWAT teams that had surrounded
the home. BCI Crime Scene Unit (CSU) agents arrived while the scene was still active with SWAT
officers attempting to call Brown out of the residence. Officers from the Ohio State Highway
Patrol (OSP) Special Response Team (SRT) were requested by CPD to assist with the barricade
situation. OSP SRT deployed a drone into the residence and Brown was discovered in the
upstairs hallway deceased, with several firearms in his vicinity.

Officers from multiple agencies responded to the incident including CPD, OSP, Guernsey
County Sheriff's Office (GCSO), Muskingum County Sheriff's Office (MCSO), and Byesville Police
Department (BPD). BCI requested written statements from these agencies for officers who
responded to the incident at 428 Foster Avenue.

On September 6, 2023, BCI Special Agent Kyle Douglass (SA Douglass) received copies of
responding officers' written statements from BPD Chief Daulton Dolan (Chief Dolan). Written
statements were received for the following BPD responders:

Chief Daulton Dolan
Officer Andrew Stewart

Attachments:Attachments:

Attachment # 01: Byesville PD - Responding Officer Statements
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